

THE GUILFORDIAN



VOLUME XXXII

GUILFORD COLLEGE, N. C., SEPTEMBER

NUMBER 1

Advisory Board Awards Scholarships To Greensboro Men

Williams, Edgerton, Wood, Presnell, and Siler Win Scholastic Tributes

The Greensboro Advisory Board has announced the names of five young men of Greensboro who have been awarded scholarships to Guilford College. These men who have been out-standing in character and scholarship in High School are Clinton Talley, Carl Cochrane, Eugene Terrell, Yancy Culton, Jr., and Richard Haesloop.

The following were named as winners of the Yearly Meeting scholar ships of the year 1945-1946: Mary Ellen Branson, Wendell Edgerton, Jr., Thelma Jean Morse, Ada Wayne Stuart, Betty Jane Thompson, Jewell Ethel Gearren, Marie Kimp, Howard Coble, Jacqueline Ijam dora Haworth, Jacqueline Williams, Nancy Reece, G. William Christion, Jr.. Cassie Lou Williams and John Dallas

Shirley Williams is the first winner of the B. Clyde Shore scholarship which is to encourage and assist a young man or woman interested in

The Mendenhall Math scholarship The Mendenhall Math scholarship was won by Martha Belle Edgerton for excellence in math. Eldora Ha-worth is the winner of the National Beta Club scholarship for graduates

of High Point High School. The Mary Davis Scholarship for The Mary Davis Scholarship graduates of Guilford High was by Jean Presnell. Jean won (Continued on Page Four)

Milner Says Construction of **New Buildings To Begin Soon**

President Milner announces that the for the building program are soon to go into operation. Albert C. Woodruff has been contracted as architect and is working on preliminary plans for the new girls' dormitory and enlarging the library, Memorial Hall, and Cox Hall. It is possible that the new girls' dormitory may be erected by the fall of 1946. Also, Hugh Harris, the landscape architect, is making preliminary drawings.

G. I.'s Report to Guilford

CALENDAR

Sunday, Sept. 30, Vespers, 7:00 Monday, Oct. 1, S. C. A. Cabinet Meeting, 7:30

Tuesday, Oct. 2, Chapel, Seth Hinshaw, Speaker. Wednesday, Oct. 3, Economics-

Sociology Seminar. 7:30
Thursday, Oct. 4, Chapel unseeduled. Cooperative Club Meet-

ing. 7:30 Friday, Oct. 5, Science Movie,

Saturday, Oct. 6, Games and dancing in gymnasium, 8:00 Sunday, Oct. 7, Y Retreat. 4:00

Campus Chest Drive To Open in October

Martin, Hirabayashi, and Fuller To Present Plans For Campaign in Chapel

The Student Advisory Council is again sponsoring the Campus Chest Drive. For several years Guilford has coordinated its many benefit drives into one major effort. The drive is to take place this year early in October. The Council is looking forward to the usual excellent response from the students.

The money obtained from the Campus will be distributed among worth while humanitarian organizations such as the Greensboro Community Chest, the World Student Service Fund, The American Red Cross, and the American Friends Service Committee.

The student committee supervising the collection of funds is composed of M. J. Martin, Paulie Fuller, and Eddie Hirabayashi. Within a short time this committee will present its fund-raising campaign in a Chapel program for the approval of the students.

Friends Hold First Meeting

The Young Friends met in the Hut Wednesday night, September 26, for their first meeting of the year, with 75 Friends and visitors present. Lena Mae Adams, clerk, called the meeting to order. Bertie Robertson explained the origin of the Young Friends group, and devotions were led by Betty Ray.

Refreshments were served, and a very successful evening concluded with group singing led by Bertie Robertson.

Guilford Adds New Members to Faculty

Russell, Hohn, Dixon, Petro. Horney, Gons, Victorius, McIntire, Robson Fill Posts

Guilford has several additions to faculty. Students who were here ring summer school are already during summer acquainted with Dr. Franz Hohn and

Dr. Russell has been for many years Dean of the Divinity School and professor of Biblical Interpretation at Duke University. At Guilford he is serving as the college pastor and progessor of religion.

Dr. Hohn, who for the past five years has been on the faculty of the University of Arizona, is the assist-ant professor of mathematics. He has degrees from McKendree College and the University of Illinois.

Miss Alice Dixon, who has been

made assistant professor of classical languages and director of residence halls, is a graduate of Guilford College. After leaving her alma mater, she studied at Bryn Mawr and took her master's degree at Haverford. She has taught at such widely separated places as Berea College and Tokyo Friends

Miss Phyllis Ann Petro, of Cleveland Heights, Ohio, is a graduate of Ohio Wesleyan College, and has stud-(Continued on Page Four)

Training Course Offered For Elders and Overseers

An Adult Leadership Training Class will be offered at Guilford Col-

Class will be offered at Guilford College on Oct. 2, and Oct. 9.

There will be two sessions each evening on "The Place of the Elder," led by Dr. Elbert Russell, professor of religion, and two sessions each evening discussing the proposed new discip-line, led by Samuel Haworth with participation by delegates to the Five Years Meeting.

All elders and overseers should come for the two nights to study the elders' handbook and have fellowship with those from other meetings. All interested members, including young people who may in the future be elders, should especially be urged to at

All delegates to Five Years Meetand all members interested in analyzing and contributing to discussion of the new discipline, should plan to at tend the group which is concerned with this matter.

There will be no charge. Those who wish to come to the College dining room for the evening meal, may come for the regular fee for the single

S. C. A. Plans Fall Activities

The Student Christian Association has tentative plans underway for its fall calendar. Their annual membership drive is scheduled to he held the week of October 7-13. Doris Shute, chairman of the membership committee, announces that there will be a retreat to the college pasture on Sunservice four and a half years, and has seen 42 months in Europe, covering be played, under the supervision of France, Holland, Germany, Belgium, and England, as well as South America, Trinidad and the Caribbean. John Holland, chairman of the recreica, Trinidad and the Caribbean. John Holland, chairman of the recreica, Trinidad and the Caribbean. John Holland, chairman of the recreical trining to the configuration of the supervision of the supervi

College Gets Carnegie Enrollment Rises as Music, Art Collections 109th Academic Year

Dr. Curt Victorius Speaks On Value of Music Set; Art Collections To Arrive

The Carnegie Foundation presented Guilford College an extensive collection of music. Included in the set are 628 records, a Magna Vox cabinet and a catalog. Music composed as early as 1450 by Du Prez and some as recently as 1940 by Copeland demonstrates the completeness and value of such a collection as a source of research.

Guilfordians were formally introduced to the music collection at Memorial Hall on Friday, September 21, by Dr. Victorius. He spoke of the importance of this set in regard to the cultural research courses, and also of the enjoyment and relaxation it will afford the individual.

The Carnegie Foundation has informed Dr. Milner that the Carnegie Art Collection has also been presented to Guilford College.

Both collections are being received

on a cooperative basis, the Carnegie Foundation paying \$1,500 and Guil-ford paying \$1,500. The music col-

ford paying \$1,000. The music col-lection is valued at \$1,000, and the art collection at \$2,000. A testimony of the faith which the Carnegie Foundation has placed in Guilford's porgram of education was manifested in this fine gift. It will enrich and give to the student a deeper appreciation and understanding of the fine arts.

On October 20, Home-Coming Day, the music collection, and possibly the art collection, if it has arrived, will be on exhibition in the college library.

Meeting Appoints Delegates

This year the official delegates from North Carolina Yearly Meeting to the Five Years Yearly Meeting are Dr. Milner, Dr. Newlin, and Miss Gil-It will be held in Richmond. Indiana, from October 17-23. They are meeting to consider the discipline the Five Years Yearly Meeting, which is the largest body of Friends in the world. Dr. Newlin holds the position of clerk and Miss Gilbert acts as assistant clerk. Another noted member, also a Guilfordian, is Dr. Elbert Russell, who is to be one of the

Begins Its Course

Registration Figures Show 18 States Are Represented; 17 Denominations Are Listed

Guilford's 109th year opens with an nrollment of 271 students, as of September 26, according to the records of Miss Era Lasley, college registar. The registration for the semester is still not nnleted

This year there are 133 freshmen 29 transfers, one special student, and 108 returning students. The total enrollment for the first semester of 1944-5 was 194. There is approximately a 100% increase in the number of men students as compared to last year. At present there are 104 men enrolled and 167 women. Last year there were 54 men and 140 women on campus.

There are students from eighteen states and one foreign country. North Carolina leads with 33 counties represented. Fifty-one students are from Greensboro

New York sent eighteen students and Pennsylvannia, sixteen. New Jersey usually took the lead in the Middle Atlantic States and was represented, in former years by approximately 30 students. Now, there are nine.

Other states which are represented include the following: Connecticut, Florida, Illinois, Louisianna, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, Michigan,

(Continued on Page Four)

Fund Donations Exceed July Quota of \$350,000

The Guilford College Development Campaign offically closed on July 15, with a subscription of \$357,564. The ced goal was \$350,000, but gifts are still coming in. On Sept. 15, the total pledged was \$362,569, \$200,00 of this sum has already been received The goal is \$761,000, leaving \$398,431 to be collected within the next year.

Altogether, 2,328 gifts have been

recieved. Herbert Hoover, former president of the United States and a Quaker himself, has donated \$100.

These results indicate that the new Science Building, Girl's Domitory, and rennovations on Cox Hall and Memorial Hall are in the offing.

Ambitious Students Tackle Worthwhile Summer Jobs

Guilfordians ventured forth into the about" job was that if at the end of world of business; that is, some ventured, and some adventured. This latter type can be represented by M. J. Martin, who became a blonde all sorts of camps. He was counselor, waitress at Cape May, New Jersey. Having been an infant prodigy and still a bright child, she quickly mas-tered the art of "hovering," the techbehind the diner (a little to the left), with a hungry look, a nudging arm, with a hungry look, a nudging arm, and a sweet smile, all calculated to and a sweet smire, and aid the customer in tipping. Though proficient in this field, M. J. shudders to recall the day she let a poached are ally off the plate into a man's egg slip off the plate into a man's upturned, eager face.

A little less dramatic, but none the

campus life. Their experiences have been numerous and varied; their traveles, perilous and risky.

For instance, take WAC Margret Goode. In the Aero, Transportation Corps, she participated in evacuation

Furple Heart and the Bronze Cluster. will be the historic Golless exciting, was Iris Beville's position as phone girl in the Money Order ber 13. Then on Sunday, the 14th, the new members will be inducted into the organization by a candlelight service out-of-doors.

A fittle less dramatic, but none the sexciting, was Iris Beville's position as phone girl in the Money Order Department of Western Union in Danville, Va. Danville's news and its business, her business. The only drawback in this death.

the month the books didn't balance, Iris watched her check come in on Monday and go out the same Monday.

John Holland spent his summer in waterfront director and assistant camp director at Camp Tuscarora. He was at Camp Carolina, too. He was a student at the American National Red many a Girl Scout.

Martha Belle Edgerton and Rachel Thomas did Student Summer Service work under the Board of Christian Eduation of Five Years Meeting. They attended a Coaching Conference at Quaker Hill, Richmond, Ind., and held Vacation Bible Schools at the First Friends Church, Richmond, Ohio. and in Cuba and Highland, Ohio. They were in charge of a Junior Quarterly Meeting in Leesburg, Ohio.

(Continued on Page Three)

For Active College Duty W. Atwood, Marion G. Barbee, Newell

Edward Baker, Fred F. Bray, James Branson, Douglas S. Dickersen, Gray Fulk, J. D. Garner, Boyce Hinshaw, John R. Holden, Millard Hurley, Robert Lee Kinch, Joseph W. Lasley, Joseph A. Mathews, Thomas G. O'Briant, and Henry L. Wolfe. These veterans have seen service far

and wide, and now that they've done their share in bringing us peace once again, we want to welcome them here and hope we can help them to enjoy campus life. Their experiences have

Since Guilford campus has been re- of wounded men from the war fronts leasing men for a little over three who needed immediate attention and years, and has tried very hard to be were unable to stand the train or truck patriotic for this length of time, Uncle ride back to the hospital. Making Sam finally caught on and is being what is known as the "milk-wagon a little patriotic himself! By creating run" in a C-47 every five to seven the G. I. Bill of Rights, he has redays, Miss Goode covered territory leased one girl and sixteen men to us.
They are Margret E. Goode, Charles
Casa Blanca on the Gold Coast.

J. D. Garner started at Guilford in 1939, but left to join the Medical Corps to serve his country. Now he is starting again but remarks, "My, how everything has changed!"

Fred (Frisco) Bray has been in the service four and a half years, and has Holden spent four years in the Fourth
Holden spent four years in the F

Purple Heart and the Bronze Cluster. Bob Kinch was discharged 15 days